 REVISED

Arborg Early Middle Years School 
 Parent Advisory Council Meeting 

March 14, 2016
 7 p.m. at AEMYS
Present: Marlene Kroeker-Bodnarus, Brad Harding, Tanya Stogrin, Joe Stogrin, Tara Buehlmann, Tiffany Olsen, Ruth Ann Furgala, Kendra Jacobson, Carissa Rempel,     Mrs. Bates
1. Marlene called the meeting to order at 7:02pm
2. Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes – Tara motioned and Ruth Ann seconded.
3. Old Business

a. Outdoor classroom/Natural Habitat – Update from Tara / Ruth Ann – Tara has been trying to have a meeting with Mrs. Marteinsson, Mrs. Ladoski and Mrs. Stallard about the outdoor classroom and natural habitat but has been unable to as the teachers are busy with report cards.  The plaque is here for the flower boxes.  PAC is paying for the plaque.  There was discussion if PAC wants to organize a Donate a Shrub program for the outdoor classroom.  We could send a letter home that people can bring a shrub or bring a donation for a shrub.  If we want to go ahead we will need to figure out prices so people know what their donation will buy.  If people want to buy a shrub themselves we need to give them a few options of what we are looking for.  A grant of $6000 has been applied for from MCSC for landscaping of the natural habitat.  We need money to pay for the skidsteer once we have the fill at the natural habitat.  The quote for the moving the fill and soil with the skidsteer is $5,628 plus tax.  Tara will have a meeting with the teachers and come up with a plan but will wait until we have the money before spending it.
b. Middle Years Playground – grant letters/presentation to the Town of Arborg and RM of Bifrost – PAC still owes $4000 for the Early Years Playground equipment and $1890 for 7 benches for the outdoor classroom.  Ruth Ann has been working on grants for the Middle Years playground equipment and so far we have $5,000 from Noventis Credit Union and $13,363.65 from the Evergreen School Division.  The ESD grant is a matching grant for 20% of what we anticipate spending.  The Town of Arborg and RM of Bifrost Riverton are waiting for budgets.  MSCS won’t decide until May.  We need to decide by May if we want a bridging loan from the school division for 1 year.  Mr. Harding has not heard from Playgrounds R Us about prices going up on the playground equipment because of the exchange rate with the US dollar.

c. Muffins/Hotdog Day/Hot Lunch - Tiffany will go to the bakery and see if Stephane talked to them about the pizza hot lunch we discussed at the last meeting.  The last hot dog day went great.  The next hot dog day is Apr 22nd.  Muffins are getting empty but Tiffany will wait for Norma to call before making more.

d. Staff Appreciation Lunch – Joe and Sally Stogrin will prepare the staff appreciation lunch for all staff on Tues, May 10th.

e. 150th Anniversary – Mrs. Marteinsson is asking for help from PAC to put on a Thanksgiving dinner for all students to celebrate Canada’s 150th Anniversary.  We believe she is planning for Thanksgiving 2016 but Tara will confirm.

f. Workshop Hosted by PAC – Carissa has no updates on her avenues that she was pursuing.  Ruth Ann and Mr. Harding can ask Joan Mayhew from ESD to do a presentation for parents on restitution.  We would need to advertise the workshop properly so that parents know what restitution is and would come out for it.

g. PAC Minutes on School Website / News Articles– The minutes are on the website.  It would be nice if there was a phone call sent out when new PAC minutes are posted.  The School Connects callout to parents has a really long delay before the message comes on.  Mr. Harding will check and see if it is possible to text or email parents and include a link to the school website.  We need to write our own articles and submit them to the papers to publish so people know what PAC has accomplished.  Another option is to submit a picture with a caption about an event that has happened.  Marlene will ask Mrs. Ladoski is she is willing to do so for the Winter Fun Day.  We need to invite the Spectator for a ribbon cutting of the Early Years Playground.  
4. New Business
There was no new business.
5. Other Business 
a. Middle Years Students – Indoors at break – The grade 5 to 8 students are allowed to decide if they want to stay in or go out at recess during the winter.  Once springtime comes all students are outside at breaks.  We should be promoting being outdoors and getting fresh air.  PAC would like to see all students outside at least at one break during the winter.  The walking program stopped because it became unmanageable with students taking 15 minutes to get dressed on purpose to avoid having to walk.  We could encourage the grade 7/8 students to go somewhere if we want everyone outside.  Town kids are allowed to leave the school property at breaks.  Bus kids must have a note from parents in order to leave the school property.  This is policed by the teachers.
b. Home Economics and Industrial Arts for grade 7/8 students – There is no staffing for this to take place.  There are plans for it to happen next year.  Our students will only be offered Industrial Arts as Home Economics is in Riverton only with the joint campus.
6. Principal’s Report

a. 2016-2017 Budget – Available on the school division website.  Kindergarten being increased to every Monday, Wednesday and Friday next year.
b. Facilities

i. Playground - $5,000 grant from Noventis Credit Union

ii. Water bib – there is one located close to the outdoor classroom.  Watering is an important consideration, as the school division does not take care of this.  If there are flower boxes, who would water them?

c. Received a $200 donation towards our Meal Program from lakeside Quilters from Winnipeg Beach.  We always keep some food at the school in case students forget a lunch, snack, or need a little something extra. PAC provides muffins as needed.

d. Staffing – We have 4 teachers retiring this year.  The Division is currently in the process of getting positions ready to be posted.

e. Report Cards will be sent home Friday, March 18th.

There will be 2 Kindergarten classes next year.  Junior Kindergarten will be Tuesday/Thursday.

Why is Communities in Bloom not watering the flowers?  We need to write a letter asking for them to water the flower boxes.  Tiffany will check with the Town who is the Communities in Bloom contact is.  Another option would be to approach the daycare to see if they can come with some kids and water the flowers during the summer.  

No one is using the greenhouse this year.  It is hard to use the greenhouse as plants need to watered 2 times a day.  Next year the greenhouse will be part of the grade 5/6 curriculum.  Maybe we should see if the Communities in Bloom would like to help us by watering the flowers in exchange for use of some of the green house.
Next year Evergreen School Division is mandating that all schools be on a Monday to Friday schedule as our school already is.  There will no longer be a Day 1 to Day 6 school cycle.

Noventis will promote events they have donated to when we do ribbon cuttings.

Mrs. Kicenko, Mrs. Sparkes, Mrs. Stoyanowski and Mrs. Stallard are all retiring at the end of the school year.

Right now it is planned that there will be a grade 1 / 2 class with 2 teachers as it currently is.  One teacher in the morning and another in the afternoon.  If students are falling behind it is important to meet with the teacher and if there is no improvement then the next step is to talk to Mr. Harding.
7. Correspondence 
There was no correspondence.
8. Next Meeting – Monday, April 11th at 7:00 pm in the staff room at AEMYS.  We are looking for parents that are willing to donate their time and become members of the Parent Advisory Council.  This gives you as parents the opportunity to have a better understanding of what goes on at the school.  All are welcome to come and discuss any concerns they have or offer their input.

Meeting adjourned at 8:53 pm.
